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THE TEXT YOU ARE VIEWNG | S A COVPUTER- GENERATED OR RETYPED VERSI ON OF A
PAPER PHOTOCOPY OF THE ORI G NAL. ALTHOUGH CONSI DERABLE EFFORT HAS BEEN
EXPENDED TO QUALI TY ASSURE THE CONVERSI ON, |IT MAY CONTAI N TYPOGRAPHI CAL
ERRORS. TO OBTAIN A LEGAL COPY OF THE ORI G NAL DOCUMENT, AS IT
CURRENTLY EXI STS, THE READER SHOULD CONTACT THE OFFI CE THAT ORI G NATED
THE CORRESPONDENCE OR PROVI DED THE RESPONSE.

January 31, 1989

M. Paul J. Bontrager, Director
Bureau of Pollution Control

Met ropol i tan Heal th Depart nent
Nashvi |l | e- Davi dson County

311 23rd Avenue, North

Nashvill e, Tennessee 37203

Dear M. Bontrager:

During a conversation with Tom Hansen of ny staff on Decenber 7,
1988, you raised a question regarding the use of the growth

al | onabl e contained in Part D SIPs under the Clean Air Act for
areas included in the Post 1987 SIP call. This letter is in
response to your question.

EPA approved control strategy denonstrations in Part D SIPs which
provided for the use of a growth allowance in |ieu of source-
specific offsets to neet the requirements of section 173(1) of the
Act. An inplicit condition of EPA's approval of the growth

al | omance was that it could be used in lieu of source-specific
offsets to satisfy the requirenments of section 173(1) only so |ong
as the SIP continued to be adequate to denpnstrate attai nment of

t he NAAQS. However, many areas for which such all owances were
approved failed to attain the ozone standard by the end of 1987.

The fact of continued nonattai nnent of the ozone NAAQS extendi ng
beyond the statutory deadline created a concl usive presunption
that the previously approved growth all owance has been depl et ed.
Under these circunstances, the issuance of a pernit allow ng
construction of a major new or nodified source w thout source-
specific offsets clearly would not result in reasonable further
progress toward attai nment, but would instead exacerbate the
nonatt ai nnment probl em

As you are aware, on May 26, 1988, EPA issued a SIP call to the
governor of Tennessee indicating that areas in Tennessee,

i ncluding Nashville, were continuing to show violations of the
standard for ozone, and, therefore, that the SIP is substantially
i nadequate to neet the requirenments of Part D. Accordingly, since
Nashvill e did not achieve attai nnent of the ozone standard by
Decenber 31, 1987, and the SIP has been decl ared deficient,

the growmh allowance built into the SIPis no |onger available for
use in lieu of offsets for new sources locating in nonattainnent
ar eas.

An additional question that you raised is whether banked credits
from shutdown of sources can be used for offsets in nonattainnent
areas needing but |acking an attai nnent denonstration. Except for
on-site replacenent facilities, credits from shutdowns can be used
as offsets for new sources only if they occur on the day the
application is "conplete" or any subsequent day up until actua
operations begin. The shutdown nust also be federally

enf orceabl e.
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Shoul d you have any additional questions, please do hesitate to
call Tom Hansen or Kay Prince of my staff at (404) 347-2864.



Si ncerely,

Bruce P. MIIler, Chief

Air Programs Branch

Air Pesticides & Toxics
Managenent Di vi si on

bcc: John Silvasi, OAQPS
Greg Foote, OGC
Gary McCutchen, QAQPS
Ri ch Gssias, OGC

PRI NCE Tel ex #4 Doc: 07-kp-pb
PRI NCE HANSEN M LLER
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